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                                                                 TOWN OF NORTH READING
           


            __________________________                             Massachusetts        Conservation Commission

Minutes
Tuesday, December 11, 2012
Mr. Weiss, Chair, called the Tuesday, December 11, 2012, meeting of the Conservation Commission to order at 7:30 PM in Room 14 of the North Reading Town Hall, 235 North Street, North Reading, MA.

Members

Marty Weiss, Chairman




Present: 

Tim Allen, Member








Tom Romeo, Member



Absent:

Jonathan Cody, Member





 Lori Mitchener, Vice Chair
Staff


Leah Basbanes, Conservation Agent
Present:

Kathy Morgan, Admin. Asst.
Discussion/ Correspondence File/Minutes
Minutes
Mr. Allen moved, seconded by Mr. Romeo, and voted 3-0;

that the Conservation Commission approve the minutes of November 13, 2012.

173 Marblehead St. – Enforcement

Ms. Basbanes explained to members that she observed at her site visit that fill has been removed and the site is now in compliance.
Certificate of Compliance
205 Haverhill Street (245-1069)
Mr. Allen moved to issue the Certificate of Compliance, seconded by Mr. Romeo, and voted 3-0.

22 Chestnut Street (245-1417)
Mr. Gillis, the owner, was present.  Ms. Basbanes advised members that the area is not stabilized and that they should hold off on issuing a Certificate of Compliance.  Ms. Basbanes said that the silt fence should be replaced and the 12’ buffer clearly defined.  Ms. Basbanes will send a letter to the applicant.
167 Marblehead Street (245-1031)
Mr. Allen moved to issue the Certificate of Compliance, seconded by Mr. Romeo, and voted 3-0.

Public Hearings
93 Burroughs Road (245-1437) - Landscaping
Mr. Intravaia, the owner, was present.  A Notice of Intent was filed as a result of a violation at the site, so most of the work outlined is already completed.  Ms. Basbanes said the area is stabilized, silt fence is up and the wetlands have been flagged.  There is a retaining wall toward the front of the site that is close to the 12’ no disturb limit.  Members said they would like the back of the site along the 12’ buffer marked as well.  Ms. Basbanes will meet Mr. Intravaia on site and determine how to mark the 12’ buffer.
Mr. Allen moved, seconded by Mr. Romeo, and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue an Order of Conditions with the standard 43 conditions.

239 North Street & Rhanden Terrace (245-xxxx) – ANORAD
Chase Bernier, from EA Engineering, Science & Technology, was present for the applicant.  Mr. Bernier explained to members that there are two areas involved in the delineation.  He said that at the Rhanden Terrace site, the toe of slope delineates the line.  South of that on the North St. property there is a small upland finger that has been delineated.  Martin’s Brook runs north.  Mr. Bernier said this delineation is all part of a nitrogen aggregation loading plan, required by DEP.  Mr. Weiss asked if the area will be monitored.  Mr. Bernier said the nitrogen credited area has to stay natural.  The two properties aren’t contiguous.  

Mr. Allen moved, seconded by Mr. Romeo, and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue an ORAD, but hold for a DEP file number.  (Mr. Bernier was under the impression that he didn’t need to file with DEP because the project is being monitored by DEP)

6 Belmont Lane (245-1436) in ground pool  
Luke Roy, from LJR Associates, was present for the applicant.  Mr Roy explained that the homeowner would like to install a 18’ x 36’in ground pool in the rear yard, where currently there is lawn and a play area.  There are wetlands to the west and up to the front of the property.  The pool will be surrounded by pavers.  This project will bring the impervious amount beyond the 22% maximum.  Mr. Roy is proposing to capture roof runoff into a subsurface system, which he says will bring the amount down to 21.8%.  Ms. Basbanes asked if infiltration wouldn’t be the same.  Before the improvements the amount would be 29%, currently prior to the project the amount of impervious is 27.8%.  Mr. Romeo asked where the pool equipment will go.  Mr. Roy didn’t know.  Ms. Basbanes questioned why the 22% was breeched – possibly the bylaw was not in effect.  Mr. Roy will continue the hearing and rework the plan.
Mr. Allen moved, seconded by Mr. Romeo and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission accept the applicant’s request to continue to 

January 15, 2013.

318 Haverhill Street (245-xxxx) Single family house
Jack McQuilkin, from JM Associates, and Thomas Parker the owner were present.  Mr. McQuilkin said the lot is a limited frontage lot, 2.8 acres, with the Hood School located to the south.  The house is 30’ x 80’, with a 16’ x 20’ deck.  The septic system is out of the buffer.  The house and deck will be located 75.3’ from the wetlands, the limit of grading will be 26.9’ from the wetlands.  Mr. Weiss asked how much fill will be added.  Mr. McQuilkin said the top of the lot is at 120 and the back is at 118, raising 8’ in front with a walk out in back.  A grass swale will run along either side of the driveway around the house to the back wetland.

Mr. Allen moved, seconded by Mr. Romeo, and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue an Order of Conditions with the standard 43 conditions, but hold for a DEP# 
Adjourn
Mr. Allen moved, seconded by Mr. Romeo, and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission adjourn the meeting at 8:30 PM
Approved _______________________ dated ________________
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